

Beechy School Newsletter June 2023





Hello Blazer families,

Congratulations on (just about) making it through another school year! Thank you for all the support towards your child(ren)'s learning this year.

As our colour team winners, the *RED* team gets one more free hot lunch (taco bags) next **Wednesday, June 21**st. As this is a Day 6 and not a Kindergarten day, the

Kindergarten students will receive their taco bag on Thursday, June 22nd.

As a reminder, final exams run from **Thursday**, **June 22 until Tuesday**, **June 27**th. The final day for K-8 classes is **Wednesday**, **June 28**th. Report card pick up is from **9:00-11:00 a.m. on Friday**, **June 30**th. Please let Kathy know if you are making other arrangements to have your child(ren)'s report cards picked up.

We'd like to say farewell and thank you to **Candace Stenko**, who is leaving us next week to prepare for her wedding. Ms. Stenko did a fantastic job this year with the 3/4 class and Student Support – you will be missed!

The SCC has generously offered to purchase orange shirts from the Gabriel Dumont Institute so we are ready to stand in support of the *National Day for Truth and Reconciliation* in September. Please fill in the following form by **Monday, June 26**th so to inform us of your child(ren)'s shirt size. The link will also be in the emailed copy of the newsletter, and on our school website.

https://forms.office.com/r/FE5B5KpnZg

<u>Save the Date!!</u> The first day of the 2023-24 school year is **Tuesday, September 5**th. As a new twist on an age-old tradition, the Staff and SCC would like to welcome students and families back to school in September with a *Back to School Waffle Breakfast*. Bring in backpacks, meet (or say hello) to the teachers, SCC and other staff, and let's start the year right, with visiting and food! Join us Tuesday, September 5 from <u>8:45-9:45 a.m.</u> If you cannot make it and wish to drop off backpacks and supplies before the start of the school year, teachers are at work on Thursday, August 31st and welcome you to drop off at any point in the afternoon. We will not be at work on Friday or Monday of the long weekend.

Wishing you all a wonderful, rest-filled summer vacation with your kids.

Take care,

Beechy School Staff

Track and Field

Congratulations to the 2023 track team from Beechy School. We were so excited for our track team this year; everyone came out willing and ready to learn and we had a great season. We started our competitions with our "mini meet" with Lucky Lake; everyone tried out their events and got ready for their competitions! The Sectional Meet followed in Outlook, where the east side Sun West schools came together to try to "make the top 6" and advance to Saskatoon for Districts. The following students attended: Ryder Ringrose, Truitt Hey, Ben Wiens, Rhys Schury, Carter Hanke, Owen Odermatt, Espen Hermanson, Julia Wiens, Taylor Schury, Jayla Weiss, Dahlia Hermanson, Mackenzie Bowman, Mckennah Baxter, and Mckayla Hanke. Nine athletes moved on to the Saskatoon meet.

At the District meet we had many successes. Here are some highlights: Ryder got 2nd in U13 hurdles, Rhys got 2nd in U13 High Jump, and Truitt earned 7th place in the U13 3000m in a tight race. Espen and Jayla had great 1500m runs, Dahlia got 3rd in Intermediate Long Jump, and Taylor got 4th in Intermediate Javelin. Mackenzie got 4th in Junior Discus and Javelin, and 2nd in Shot put, earning her way to the Provincial competition! Congratulations, Mackenzie! It is a huge accomplishment to have made it to Provincials.

We are so happy with everyone's successes and can't wait for next year!

Becky Dubasov, Jesse Siemens, and Leia Hey, Coaches